
VILLAGE OF DUNCAN PUBLIC HEARING 
June 6th, 2023 7:00 PM – Village Hall, 906 8th Street, Duncan, NE 68634 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

The Chairperson, Nick Wagoner, opened the public hearing at 6:57pm and publicly stated to all in attendance that 

a current copy of the Nebraska Open Meetings Act was available for review and indicated the location of such 

copy in the room where the meeting was held in the Village Hall.  Board members present were: Lance Denbo, 

Steve Langton, Nick Wagoner, Jerusha Ratcliffe and Joe Boruch. Also present were:  Abbey and Levi Wright.  

Village Staff: Marianna Evans. 

 

New Business:   
 Evans reported that Abbey and Levi Wright have recently purchased and opened My Place Bar.  They have 

applied for a Class C liquor license with the Nebraska Liquor Control Commission.  The Commission has 

requested approval from the local governing body.  The public hearing was posted in the Columbus Telegram on 

May 26th as well as posted in the three public places in town.  Evans stated that she had not received any letters 

or calls or email of complaints or concerns in granting the Wright’s request for approval of a liquor license at My 

Place Bar.  The Board briefly discussed and a motion to close the public hearing at 7:02pm was made by Langton, 

second—Ratcliffe. Voting aye—Denbo, Langton, Wagoner, Ratcliffe and Boruch. Voting nay—none.  The Chairman 

carried the motion.  A motion to approve Abbey and Levi Wright, My Place Bar, for a liquor license was made by 

Denbo, second—Langton. Voting aye—Denbo, Langton, Wagoner, Ratcliffe and Boruch. Voting nay—none.  The 
Chairman carried the motion.  

All meetings are open to the public and a current agenda for said meetings will be posted and available for public 

inspection at the office of the Village Clerk, Post Office, T-Bone 2 and the Village website on the Thursday prior 

to the meeting. The next meeting will be on June 12, 2023 at 7:00 PM.  Being no other business, adjournment 

was made by Wagoner at 7:04p.m.   
Minutes recorded and submitted by:  Marianna Evans (Clerk) 


